
Brethren, 
April is now upon us and the Official Visits continue. In speaking with some 
of my fellow District Deputy Grand Masters we have all expressed concern 
that attendance at these Visits is down. None of us can figure out the 
reason. 
 
Leaving aside the Official Visit problem for now I am happy to report that 
the District continues to change in small ways. Lodges are trying different 
things to encourage attendance. There is always an abundance of activities 
throughout the District so if you wish to participate I am sure you can find 
something that will peak your interest. There have been Whiskey tastings, 
Friend to Friend events, Education nights, 50 year pin presentations to name 
a few. 
 
Looking forward we have an event in our District that doesn't come along too 
often. In May The Imperial Eastgate will be turning 100 years old. The 
Donning of The Gold is a special time in any Lodge and I encourage all of 
you to come out and support your Fellows. Also in May we will be having our 
District meeting. At this meeting any awards will be given out and you will 
also be introduced to anyone who wishes to stand for election as your next 
District Deputy Grand Master. I cannot stress enough how important it is 
that you come out to meet these gentlemen. Remember if you are a Past 
Master, Worshipful Master, Senior or Junior Warden you are eligible to vote 
for your next DDGM so it is up to you to make an informed decision. 
 
With the Grand Lodge Communication just around the corner I want to remind 
you that there anyone who wishes to host a hospitality suite that you MUST 
register your room as such with the Royal York. If you do NOT register your 
room as a hospitality suite then you will be shut down by the hotel. 
 
With most of my year already gone by I find myself looking back over the 
year so far. What vitality and change I have seen. Lodges which just a few 
months ago were stagnant are trying new things, I see new Masons being made 
and I see celebrations and pins being presented. Social events are being 
renewed or expanded. Brethren keep up the great work. If your Lodge hasn't 
yet made a change I encourage you to give it some serious thought. There is 
no time like now to start to make a difference. 
 
As always may the Great Architect of the Universe continue to look after you 
and yours. 
 
Sincerely and fraternally, 
 
R. W. Bro. Ross E. McOuat 
District Deputy Grand Master 
Toronto East District 
416-871-1384 


